 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 9TH JULY 2015 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM The Police had submitted a crime report prior to the meeting. This showed 2 crimes committed during the month- a Burglary Other and a Burglary .
David Gooch, representing Rigton Print,  attended to take part in discussion of MA 2.

                                                                                                                                                                     Chris Bolam from LCC attended at the request of the PC in connection with  MA 4. 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT  Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Tatman, Ward, Bosomworth, Bryant, Flockton and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Frankland. 

6684   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JUNE 18TH 2015 These were approved. 
6685   MATTERS ARISING 
1.Sign at end of Woodacre Crescent. There had been considerable e mail discussion of this issue between meetings. Bev Kirk had explained that she can take enforcement action only if the sign  is on LCC land, and as it is an unadopted road, it is likely to be privately owned. She has agreed to meet Cllr Tatman on site next week.  Cllr Bosomworth will explain Council's opposition to the sign with Stewart White, one of the residents concerned with the erection of the sign. (Action MB) 

2. Rigton Print – Dispute concerning Invoice for David Gluck's Contribution to NDP Printing  Costs.  Several e mails have been exchanged between David Gooch on behalf of Rigton Print and Cllr Sidle, each providing their own  interpretation of the accuracy of the bill  presented for payment. This concerns the amount to be paid by David Gluck, who retains £500 of PC money, intended to cover printing costs.                                                                                                     David Gooch attended the meeting when this item was discussed. He and Cllr Sidle both explained to Council their different interpretations of the calculation of the final bill for NDP printing and the way their misunderstanding over the final figure had arisen. According to Rigton Print, the Council's bill is £130 higher than the amount understood to have been quoted, and approved by the PC.                                                                                                              The Chairman suggested that David Gooch leave the meeting at this stage to allow Council  to make a decision on payment, without his presence. Lengthy discussion then followed. Finally, taking into account that the dispute is with a local firm ,and as a goodwill gesture, it was decided to pay Rigton Print the full amount requested, but to accompany payment with a letter of censure over their lack of explanation for the increased price  whilst costs were still under consideration. The Chairman will compose the letter.  (Action ES/JG)                                                                      
3. Duck Pond Area.- Letter to nearby residents . Quotation from Mr Hyland for construction of new outlet.     Considerable differences of opinion concerning the content of this letter had been expressed in e mails between meetings. Although finally, Cllr Tatman's wording of the body of the letter had been accepted , there had remained disagreement as to whether to include a reference to seeking legal advice. The Clerk had taken no action in this respect as Cllr Bryant is strongly against this and the Chairman advised further discussion at the PC meeting before any letter is sent. Mark Hullah has held a site meeting with Cllr Bryant over the cutting of the grass by the pond and has pointed out that the edges have again been cut by other(s) before his visit. He had suggested trimming of the laurel hedge in the autumn .It was finally agreed, foll owing considerable discussion, that the Clerk would consult Mr Dyson over the content of the letter before it is sent, and the letter will contain no reference to seeking legal advice.  Cllr Bryant expressed his disagreement with thi course of action.  Cllr Bosomworth offered to assist the Clerk in providing   the background information for the solicitor..(Action MB/JG)                                                                                                                                     An estimate  for the construction of a new outlet for the pond has been received from Mr Hyland. This is for £1,360. (Action MB)
4. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey.Chris Bolam, Planning Officer from LCC, attended for part of the meeting to discuss this item. Although LCC has not yet obtained any money from Park Lane homes in respect of the Castle Fields Development, there should eventually be £40,000 available to Bardsey PC to spend on Green projects. The money is paid to Leeds in 5 instalments but some should have already bee paid over. PLH will be invoiced for the first payment. Council asked to be informed when any money becomes available. In this particular case there will be £7,500 available to spend on maintenance projects. This could cover maintenance concerns in the playground. Although Ward Cllrs do not have a veto on proposals, they are always consulted, and if a majority is against , the project is unlikely to be accepted. It will be necessary to apply to Chris Bolam in the first instance to find out whether a project is eligible. There is currently no other housing development in Bardsey large enough to be involved in a 106 agreement                                                                                                                  5.Highways Update  Cllr Hoyland reported the following:-

· Keswick Lane – Reported potholes near Wike Lane by entrance to Rigton Grange which will be investigated

·  Blackmoor Lane/Woodacre Lane – There is extensive road marking which usually indicated remedial work. Highways confirm that this is scheduled for pre surface dress patching and dates are TBC but will form part of the Autumn patching programme .Bev. Kirk , Environment,is  to ascertain who is responsible for cutting back growth from side of road near bends going up from Keswick Lane. 

· Church Lane – Reported Continental Landscapes have cut back verge for part of the road  but not some areas above and below Smithy Lane and also the  overgrown hedge on this section which means you have to walk on the road.   Awaiting a response. 

· A58 Milestone – A long way down list of priorities – may be done after Christmas. 

· Bardsey Beck – Asked to follow up periodic 'pollution' but people concerned at present are on holiday. 
6. Bowling Club Lease. The Chairman has now received a response from Sport England .He proposed supporting their recommendation for a 15 year lease . After much discussion on different lengths of time, a vote was taken between those in favour of a 20 year lease and those preferring 15 years. There were 3 votes for the former and 5 for the latter. The Chairman will inform the Bowling Club of the decision for a 15 year lease and the Clerk will inform Mr Dyson. (Action ES/ JG).
7.Willan's Wood and Horse Trough. After some discussion, it was agreed that although any major works in the area must await further information about a 106 grant, it would be sensible in the meantime to get the hedge along the roadside from the trough to the corner cut back as it is badly overhanging the pavement. Cllr Bryant will obtain a quotation for this. (Action CB) 
8 Bus Shelter on A58 at junction with Wood Lane.The Clerk has submitted the photographs taken by Cllr Frankland to Metro, who are looking into the matter. 
9. Broken Seat on Wood Lane.  This is to  be repaired by Cllrs. . 
10 Fence Issue with House on Wetherby Road.  Janet Bauer , Planning Compliance Officer, has reported that an Enforcement Notice for Fencing only will be served on the householder. 
11.Telephone Kiosk on Church Lane. The Chairman had checked on e bay  on prices obtained by selling parts of red telephone boxes in good condition.  It seemed , however, unlikely that this Bardsey kiosk , which is in less than pristine condition, would prove a good buy on e bay. It was therefore agreed to ask BT to remove it. (Action JG) 
12. Waste (Smart) Bins.  Monitoring of these bins should be an on going project. 
13. Report on Parish Walks.  Both walks had been enjoyable for those taking part. The first one had been walked by 7 people and 3 dogs; the second  by 12 people and 3 dogs. .  
6686   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field Cllr Ward is still trying to obtain estimates for the scheme planned. (Action MW) 
2. Playground-  There is still a slight problem with the gate. The Clerk was reminded to order the 4 new straps for the swings, agreed at the previous meeting.  (Action JG)                                                                  3. Neighbourhood Plan  Cllr Sidle reported:

· He had spent over an hour with Ian Mac Kay to discuss the draft consultation document and the next stages towards production of the final plan. Ian had approved our presentation . He suggested further emphasis on Nature Conservation;,the possibility of  making the search for possible development sites an on going project,; and taking care of the amount of input by consultants. We must have a formal screening opinion on the need for an HRV(Habitats Regulations Assessment), and may need an SEA (Strategic Environmental Assessment) before we reach the pre- submission stage of the process. Ian Mac Kay promised to initiate both on behalf of the Steering Committee and said they would be completed in September 2015.  He promised to arrange for Steve Wilkinson to contact the clerks of both Bardsey and Scarcroft Parish Councils to initiate the statutory process required to effect the desired changes to the NDP boundaries  but  to date nothing has been heard from him.                                                                                                                                   

· There have been 117 responses to date to the Questionnaire. It was agreed to remind residents via the Wetherby News to reply, and to extend the deadline for this for a further  week.

· We now have a list of stakeholders to consult – many by e mail. 
5. Sports Club-  Cllr Bosomworth reported that  the finances are back on track. They have purchased a defibrillator for internal use. If the PC feel that this should be outside (i.e. for general use) they may be requested to make a contribution to costs. The Chairman, Roy Lunn, has suddenly resigned and Cllr Bosomworth has been approached to take over. He  is thinking this over . The Council consider he would be an excellent choice.                                                                                                                                        6.  Report from Ward Cllrs on recent actions taken which relate to Bardsey.    Nothing to report. 
6687   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-

(a) 15/03364 – 29 Keswick Lane – New Vehicular Access and Dropped Kerb – Comments 
(b) 15/03730 – 4 Alban's Close – Exts 

(c) 15/03796 – 1 Wayside Crescent – Retro App. For Garage with link to house and room above  and alterations to drive and entrance.                                                                                      (d) 15/02969 – 1 Wike Lane – Large Exts – Comments.    (e) 15/02960 – Land off Spear Fir  App. for Menage  for Horses – Comments.  
                                                                                                                                             . 2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/15/01913 – 8 First Ave – Exts.                                                                                                           (b) P/15/01628 – Oakwood, Margaret Avenue – Exts.                                                                    (c) Case No. 13/01065 – Creation of new vehicular access and alts. to barn, Sheepcote Barn adj. to 23 Blackmoor Lane- Retro App. -Ref. 15/02623 – Granted. 

 3. New Electronic System for Planning Applications. This is currently causing some problems but it is hoped that these can be surmounted as the Planning Committee get used to the new system. 

6688   FINANCE
1. Bills for payment:                                 

(a) RAY – Subs                                        £35.00

(b) J. Gallant – Salary & Expenses       2,014.16

(c) AWM – Waste Disposal                        88.13                                                                                      (d) Cllr Frankland  - Expenses                   33.00                                                                                                  It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

6689   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1 Pathway across Castle Fields   Cllr Flockton had been informed by a resident that she believes that Brian Clink has no intention of making provision for the path required by a  condition in the planning approval for the site . The new  residents now living  on the site object to it.   Cllr Tatman will check with the Planners that the provision of a path is still  a requirement. (Action GT)                                                                                                                                                               2. Cil Workshop arranged by Andrew Birkbeck on Tuesday 21st July at Scarcroft VH at 7pm.  Noted. 
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA. None. 

Signed: 

Date: 

BPC July 15 Mins. 
